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Year group: 11 

Subject: CD  

Autumn 1 

RO57 

Autumn 2 Spring 1 

 

Spring 2 Summer 1 

 

Summer 2 

Content 

What will I 

learn? 

 

 

 

What do I need 

to know? 

I will learn about: 

Pre-conceptual health & 

reproduction. 

 

 

I will know that: 

1 There are a wide range 
of factors affecting the 
health of women & men. 
Examples are smoking, 
parental age, drinking 
alcohol, taking 
recreational drugs & 
weight.  
 

2 There are other factors 

affecting the pre-

conception health for 

women. Examples are 

up-to-date 

immunisations & folic 

acid.  

3 There are various 
methods of 

I will learn about: 

Antenatal care & 

preparation for birth. 

 

 

I will know that: 

1 There are 2 types of 

twins – identical & non-

identical. 

2 There are common 

signs & symptoms of 

pregnancy. 

3 The roles of the 

different health 

professionals supporting 

the pregnant mother i.e. 

GP, midwife & 

obstetrician 

4 There are reasons for 

routine tests/checks & 

I will learn about: 

Antenatal care & 

preparation for birth. 

 

 

I will know that: 

1 There are reasons for 
diagnostic tests & what 
conditions they can 
identify. 
 

2 The purpose & 
importance of antenatal 
classes. 
 

3 There are choices 
available for delivery. 
 

4 The importance of the 

role of the birth partner 

in supporting the mother 

through pregnancy & 

birth. 

I will learn about: 

Post-natal checks, 

postnatal care & the 

conditions for 

development. 

 

I will know that: 

1 There are postnatal 
checks that are carried 
out on the baby 
immediately after birth & 
the reasons why. 
 
2 There are checks that 
are carried out on the 
baby within one to five 
days of birth & the 
reasons why. 
 
3 Postnatal care of 
mother & baby.  
 
4 The developmental 
needs of children from 
birth to 5 years. 
 

I will learn about: 

Childhood illnesses & a 

child safe environment. 

 

 

I will know that: 

1 There are general signs 
& symptoms of illnesses 
in children.  
 

2 There are key signs & 

symptoms of when to 

seek emergency medical 

help. 

3 There are different 

ways to meet the needs 

of an ill child. 

4 It is important to 

ensure a child friendly 

safe environment. 

I will learn about: 

Revision of RO57 
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contraception & be able 
to recognise & evaluate 
their efficiency & 
reliability. 
 

4 The structure & 

function of the 

reproductive systems i.e. 

the female reproductive 

system, the menstrual 

cycle & the male 

reproductive system.  

5 There are 3 phases in 

reproduction i.e. 

ovulation, 

conception/fertilisation 

& implantation. 

6 The importance of the 

amniotic fluid, the 

umbilical cord & the 

placenta. 

Key terms: 

Weight 
Smoking 
Alcohol 
Recreational drugs 
Immunisations 
Male & female condoms 
Diaphragm 
Contraceptive pill 
Intrauterine device 
Contraceptive injection 

what conditions they can 

identify. 

5 There are screening & 

diagnostic tests i.e. 

ultrasound scan, anomaly 

scan, nuchal fold 

translucency test, non-

invasive prenatal test & 

triple test. 

Key terms: 

Embryo 
Foetus 
Signs 
Symptoms 
Midwife 
Obstetrician 
General Practitioner 
Blood tests 
Blood pressure 
Urine test 
STIs 
Examination of the 
uterus 
Baby’s heartbeat 
Ultrasound scans 
AFP  
NIPT blood test 

5 There are different 

methods of pain relief for 

mothers to choose. 

6 The signs that labour 
has started.   
 
7 There are 3 stages of 
labour & their 
physiological changes. 
 
8 There are different 

methods of delivery. 

Key terms: 

Chorionic villus sampling 
Amniocentesis 
Feeding 
Hospital birth 
Home birth 
Domino scheme 
Independent midwives 
Private care 
Entonox 
Pethidine 
Epidural  
TENS 
Water birth 
Show Contractions 
Waters breaking 
Forceps 
Ventouse 
Caesarean section 
 
 

Key terms: 

Apgar score 
Vernix 
Lanugo 
Fontanelle 
Reflexes 
Premature 
Health visitor 
SIDS 
Warmth 
Stimulation 
Sleep 
Exercise 
Hygiene 
Socialisation 
Boundaries 
 
 

5 There are common 

hazards that can be 

prevented. 

6 The importance of 

safety labelling. 

Key terms: 

Measles 
Mumps 
Tonsillitis 
Chicken pox 
Common cold 
Gastroenteritis 
Meningitis 
Physical needs 
Emotional needs 
Social needs 
Intellectual needs 
Hazard 
Kitemark 
Lion mark 
CE symbol 
Age advice symbol 
Children’s nightwear 
labelling 
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Contraceptive patch 
Contraceptive implant 
Natural family planning 
Emergency contraceptive 
pill 
Ovaries 
Fallopian tubes 
Uterus 
Cervix 
Vagina 
Menstrual cycle 
Testes 
Epididymis 
Urethra 
Penis 
Vas deferens 
Ovulation 
Conception 
Fertilisation 
Implantation 
Amniotic fluid 
Umbilical cord 
Placenta 
 

Skills/ 

applications 

 

What will I 

learn to do? 

I will learn (how) to: 
Label diagrams. 
Use key terminology in answering questions. 
Evaluate the different types of contraception. 
Relate structure to function. 
Describe routine & specialised diagnostic tests. 
Apply theory to practice. 
Justify choices. 
Compare & contrast. 
Explain the role of practitioners. 

I will learn (how) to: 
Describe the different 
stages of labour. 
Evaluate the different 
types of pain relief. 
Apply theory to practice. 
Recall knowledge. 

I will learn (how) to: 
Explain the importance of 
postnatal checks for 
mother & baby. 
Describe the 
developmental needs of 
children aged from birth 
to 5 years. 
 

I will learn (how) to: 
Identify key signs & 
symptoms of various 
illnesses in children. 
Be able to recall the 
measures needed to 
keep a child safe in 
different environments. 
Identify hazards from a 
given diagram. 
Identify safety labels. 

I will learn (how) to: 
Produce knowledge 
organisers as an aid to 
revision. 
Develop different 
methods of revision. 



Year 11 CD Curriculum mapping 2023 -2024  

Suggest ways to meet the 
needs of children.  
 

Key questions 

that I will have 

to consider in 

the unit. 

1 Can I describe the 
factors that affect the 
pre-conceptual health of 
men & women?   
 
2 Can I describe the 
various forms of 
contraception & state 
their advantages & 
disadvantages? 
 
3 Can I label the 
reproductive systems & 
explain their roles & 
functions? 
 
4 Can I describe the 
menstrual cycle, 
ovulation, conception & 
implantation? 

1 Can I list the signs & 
symptoms of pregnancy?  

2 Can I describe the roles 

of the different health 
professionals supporting 
the pregnant mother & 
the partner? 
 
3 Can I describe the 
various routine tests & 
diagnostic tests? 

1 Can I give reasons for 
the various routine tests 
& diagnostic tests? 
 
2 Can I describe the 
various choices of 
delivery? 
 
3 Can I explain the 
different methods of pain 
relief? 
 
4 Can I list the signs & 
symptoms of pregnancy? 
 
4 Can I describe the 3 
stages of labour? 
 
 
 

1 Can I identify & 
describe the various 
postnatal checks for 
mother & baby.  
 
2 Can I describe the 
developmental needs of 
children of the various 
age groups? 
 
3 Can I apply theory to 
practice in various given 
scenarios?  

1 Can I explain how 

immunisation protects 

the body against 

infections?  

2 Can I describe the 

physical, emotional, 

intellectual & social 

needs of a child 

recovering from an 

illness? 

3 Am I able to identify 
childhood diseases that 
children under the age of 
five can be immunised 
against? 
 

4 Can I identify unsafe 
features in a given 
diagram of an 
environment? 
 
5 Can I explain the need 
for the different safety 
marks & where they are 
found? 
 
 

 
 

How will my 

learning be 

assessed? 

End of topic tests 
Peer assessment 
Self-assessment 
Questioning 
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Retrieval practices 
Past paper practice 
RO57 exam is a terminal exam taken in May of Year 11. 

How does this 

help with my 

understanding 

beyond the 

subject? 

literacy/ 

numeracy/ 

SMSC 

education 

(Spiritual, 

moral, social, 

cultural/ 

HEROs/ Careers 

awareness 

capabilities  

You will develop independence & confidence in using skills like research & communication that would be relevant to the Childcare sector in the future. You will learn 

how to become resourceful in primary & secondary research to collect relevant data. 

The knowledge & skills you develop will help you to progress onto further study in the care sector. This may be the Level 3 OCR Cambridge Technicals in Health & Social 

Care, Education & Childcare or the Early Years Educator & apprenticeships. 

You will develop empathy & respect as you listen, understand, share & collaborate ideas with others. This will be in according to Catholic Social Teaching.  

You will develop organisational skills like meeting deadlines that will make the workload manageable, learn various methods of revising & choose one that is 

appropriate to you & create revision material like knowledge organisers.   

You will develop essay writing skills & learn the accurate usage of grammar, the use of an appropriate style of writing & use of terminologies where they are needed & 

also be able to present information in an effective way so that it will suit its purpose. 

 
 

How does this 

link to learning 

I have done 

before or am 

going to 

experience 

later? 

This is an optional course that is not taught in Key Stage 3 therefore the information will be new. However, certain skills like communication & research would have 

started to develop in other subjects.  

The transferable skills that you develop will be valuable in whatever course you choose in Key Stages 5.    

What can I do 

at home (with 

my family) to 

develop my 

understanding 

further? 

You can extend your knowledge by reading relevant media articles, accessing NHS career websites to find out the roles of practitioners & talking to your family about 

their experiences.  



Year 11 CD Curriculum mapping 2023 -2024  

 


